	Date: 
	01/15/2013

	Time:
	7:00 pm

	Meeting Purpose:
	Foxfire Community Bi-annual Homeowner’s Meeting


Meeting Minutes:
· At 7:10pm the HOA President called the meeting to order and welcomed all those present

· All four board members were in attendance  
· Reviewed 2012 expenses and budget to date
· Members present received yearly comparison (also posted on HOA website) 
· Outstanding item is the invoice for December snow removal and salt; awaiting receipt

[image: image1.png]2012 To Date vs. Remaining

Remai
Category Budgeted [ToDate |Budget

Lawn Maintenance $10.67000 |5 8.197.00 267300
Water Company S 60000[5 48585 1415
PL S 4200005 389983 30017
Insurance s 72500]5 67100 5400
Board Expense S 65000]5 64333 667
Irigation S 1100005 8000 101000
Marion Cty Sewer Mgt |5 100005 8100 19.00
Pond Treatment S 2150005 147125 67875
Snow Removal S 2600005 24000 256000
Business Entity/legal |§ 32500]5 34814 (2314)
Maintenance S 1500005 17463 132537
Total $25,020.00 $16,302.03 8,717.97 *

*December bills for snow plowing and salt are outstanding.




· Reviewed 2013 Proposed Budget
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· Made reductions in  lawn maintenance, IPL and pond treatment expenses
· Maintenance budget has been increased this year. 
· Need to reseal and fill cracks in the blacktop in the playground common areas.  Received estimates of $1500.  We believe there could be a significant amount of money saved in doing this by asking for volunteers to do the job.  All agreed they thought that was a good idea.  One of the homeowners stated that she worked for a trucking company and would ask if they could help us out. 
· The signage will also need sprucing up or replacing
· May also look into electrical problem with the electricity at the Arlington entrance (southside)  
· Inquiries about snow removal.  The city will plow secondary streets if there is 6 inch accumulation or more.  We have told the city not to plow our streets due to issues encountered in the past with blocking driveways and piles of snow at bus stops.   Our contractor is in close contact with the HOA President when we have a snow event and works with us to keep costs down. 
· A motion was made to approve the budget and was seconded.  The 2013 budget was approved by all residents present. 
· Additional Discussion Items – 
· Inquiry about why the city was digging outside the Arlington/Troy entrance.  Appears the house right on Troy next to the development was being connected to the city sewer system.
· The roping on the pond is being changed to fishing line as the old rope has begun to deteriorate.  This barrier should deter the geese from going into the pond.  There are chemicals that could be put around the pond area but decided not to go that route due to cost.
· A resident noted that the Christmas decorations had been taken down and the board explained that they had been stored until next year.  Will need to replace or spruce up some of the decorations as they have been faded by the sun.   
· Another resident inquired about wanting to put up Christmas lights/decorations on his house next year and have them synchronized to music from a radio station. There were no objections to this or any restrictions noted.

· A resident about how many empty houses there are now and Kelly told the group that she believed there were 5. 
· 06/01/2013 date was set for the community’s annual garage sale 
· 06/25/2013 date was set for our next HOA meeting; location TBD
· A homeowner asked about putting up an awning which led to a discussion about home improvements, landscaping and when someone needs to fill out an architectural control form. Awnings are prohibited in the restrictions.  Any structural changes would need to be approved by the Architectural committee.
· A homeowner asked how long the Foxfire HOA stays in existence.   There is not a date for it to end.  
· Reminder was given to all members present that minutes as well as budget information and dates for upcoming events are always stored on the Foxfire Community website.

· With no other items for discussion the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 
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